

Luckington Primary School The Green Luckington Wilts. SN14 6NU

Headteacher: David Cook

e-mail: admin@luckington.wilts.sch.uk

Phone: 01666 840297 20th May 2020

Dear Parent,

I hope everyone is well and that the children are enjoying their home learning. I am now in the position to give you more information about our plans to re-open after half term for Years R, 1 and 6.

Below, I will outline some of the key principles behind our plans and on the attached sheet, you can find more detailed information about how we will operate.

The main consideration behind our planning is the health and well being of children, staff and parents. This is based on the current advice from the government, Wiltshire County Council and the relevant teaching unions.

I'd recommend that you begin by reading the following information for parents:

The most important thing to be aware of, is that social distancing - namely keeping 2 metres apart - is an extremely difficult thing to do in a primary school, particularly with younger children. Therefore, our plans are designed to reduce risk of infection, but will not eliminate it altogether.

As with everything we have done so far, any plans we make need to be both realistic and sustainable. We also need to be ready to make changes at very short notice.

As it stands, Mrs Newman, Mrs Moriarty and Mrs Wood will teach YR/1 and Mrs Kirkham and Miss Schrader will teach Y6. I will organise home learning, although as I mentioned before, there may be some changes to this, based on our capacity.

It is vitally important that you read the information in the attached document extremely carefully.

Thank you for your continuing support - I look forward to welcoming everyone back at some point in the not too distant future.

Best Wishes,

Mr Cook